
 Sally Briar 
Area Manager, Regulatory Relations 

AT&T 
4426 Savage Point Dr. 
Franklin, Tennessee  37064 
T: (630) 460-5833 
sb1621@att.com 
www.att.com 
 

September 23, 2022 
 
 
Ms. Talina R. Mathews 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
P. O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY  40602 
 
Re:  CORRECTION to Termination of Interconnection Agreements filed on August 24, 
2021 
 
Ms. Mathews: 
 
This is to inform the Kentucky Public Service Commission (“KPSC”) of a correction that 
needs made to the following list of interconnection agreements with BellSouth 
Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Kentucky, filed with the KPSC, that have been 
terminated.  When AT&T filed the termination letter on 8/24/21, we inadvertently used 
the wrong Reference No. for Birch Telecom of the South, Inc.  It should have been 
Reference No. 00036 not 00043 as redlined below.  Therefore, Fusion Cloud Services, 
LLC not Birch Telecom of the South, Inc. was removed from the list of active ICAs.   
 
 

Carrier Name: Approval 
Date: 

Termination 
effective as of: 

Reference 
No. 

Baldwin County Internet/DSSI Service, 
L.L.C. 

Unable to 
locate date 7/26/21 00668 

Birch Telecom of the South, Inc. 6/27/08 6/30/21 0003643 

Ernest Communications, Inc. 
Unable to 
locate date 5/18/21 00069 

IDS Telecom Corp. 
Unable to 
locate date 7/26/21 00359 

Lightyear Network Solutions, LLC 
Unable to 
locate date 5/18/21 00142 

Phoneaid Communications Corp. 4/13/12 4/14/21 01060 
SE Acquisitions, LLC d/b/a Lightyear 
Network Solutions of Kentucky 3/6/09 6/30/21 00524 



Could you please see that Fusion Cloud Services, LLC and associated ICA documents 
are put back on the list of active ICAs (ICA.pdf (ky.gov) and that Birch Telecom of the 
South, Inc. is put on the list of inactive ICAs (InActiveICA.pdf (ky.gov) and remove the 
Birch Telecom of the South, Inc. interconnection agreements and any associated 
amendments to the interconnection agreements from the KPSC’s website and files. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 

Sincerely, 

Sally Briar 
 
 


